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STAFF REPORT 

DATE:  October 1, 2015       

RE: 1109 Windsor Street 

FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager 

  

In June 2015, I was asked by a tree trimming company to look at 

several trees at 1109 Windsor Lane regarding species and 

maintenance trimming and or removal of the trees.  On June 19, 

2015 the following photos were taken of the area:  
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Canopy of Japanese 
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On July 21, 2015, during a drive through the area I noticed that 

the Japanese Fern tree was gone and the silver buttonwood tree 

had been cut to hedge height. 

 



 



 
Caliper of Japanese Fern Stump:  9.8”  

Location: 80%     

Species:  50% (not on protected or not protected tree list, 

regulated because it was over 4” diameter)  

Condition: 70% (fair to good-needed a proper maintenance 

trimming of the canopy)  

Total Average Value = 66%  

 

Total diameter of impacted silver buttonwood tree = 13.4” 

Location: 65% (canopy impacted by Japanese Fern tree)     

Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  

Condition: 50% (fair to poor-tree elongated with a heavy lean 

toward the sun due to impacts from the Japanese Fern tree 

canopy, poor structure)  

Total Average Value = 71%  

 

 

Recommend the processing of an after-the-fact permit to 

include full replacement of the trees, total of 23 caliper 

inches.  


